
RITC Minutes, September 2007 
 
 
 

1. RITC reviewed the minutes from the August meeting.  Several changes were noted and 
Brad Willliams would be notified of the needed changes.   RITC will review the minutes 
(via email) prior to posting to the KBOR website.  The RITC charter should be added to 
the KBOR site (RITC page) and Jim Bingham will speak to Brad about adding University 
of Kansas, Medical Center to the list of RITC institutions. 

2. Cort Buffington provided a KanREN update 
a. All institutions are connected. 
b. Bandwidth still available.  If institutions are “restricting” bandwidth on their 

campuses, Cort asked institutions to consider relaxing their restrictions. 
c. No good way to monitor I2 traffic at this time.  Cort is working on a solution for 

measuring I2 traffic. 
d. Cort proposed using the fourth quarter invoice for billing rates.   An institution’s 

rate, for this year, will be their fourth quarter rate from last year.  RITC approved 
using Q4 pricing. 

e. Next year’s rates will be on actual usage costs. 
f. Cort Buffington will email Donna Liss KanREN update information 

3. Elizabeth Shannon provided a State Security Council update 
a. In 2002, the State Security Council drafted a change to Kansas Open Records 

Act.  The proposed wording was distributed to the group.  Elizabeth will notify the 
Security Council of RITC’s concerns with modifying the Kansas Open Records 
Act. 

b. The State Security Council is forming a Security Users Working Group.  If your 
staff is interested in participating, contact Larry Kettlewell 
(Larry.Kettlewell@da.ks.gov). 

4. Community Colleges and Data Recovery – tabled.  Brad Williams needs to determine 
their needs and report to RITC. 

5. General discussion of how individual institutions deal with RIAA notices.  Most 
institutions are seeing an increase in the number of RIAA notifies they receive. 

6. Denise Stephens and Donna Liss attended a Gartner Regional Conference on Higher 
Education. 

a. The conference was a small group of CIOs from institutions in the Midwest. 
b. Issues discussed at the conference included: Blackboard, other Learning 

Management Systems, tracking overall security costs, and IT innovation. 


